
  

 
STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
PO Box 47600, Olympia, WA 98504-7600 • 360-407-6000 

 
April 4, 2024   

Office of the Code Reviser, 

House Bill 2151 reassigned the accreditation of private cannabis laboratories, starting on July 1, 
2024, from the Department of Ecology to the Washington State Department of Agriculture. 
Because of this, Ecology is withdrawing the CR-101 rule announcement related to this program 
filed on June 21, 2023, as WSR #23-13-116.  

Sincerely,  

Annette Hoffmann 
Program Manager, Environmental Assessment Program 


